HOP BOTTOM BOROUGH MINUTES
July 1, 2025
REGULAR MEETING



REGULAR MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:
ATTENDANCE: 

Elected Officials: John Koshinski Tim Hortman, Ben Stine, Deb Norton Janice Webster, Mayor, Bill Black

Absent:  

Secretary/Treasurer: Amy Black		Tax Collector: Laurie Schwarztrauber 

		
Visitors:  Jeff Zick, Amanda Zick, Tara Burgess


ACCEPTANCE ON MINUTES: Motion to accept the Minutes from June 3, 2025, meeting was made by Deb N. seconded by Janice W.  Bill Black agreed. Motion Duly Passed. 

TREASURERS' REPORT:   Motion to make the necessary transfers and pay the routine bills during the upcoming month was made by Ben S. and seconded by Janice W. Bill Black agreed. Motion Duly Passed. 

CITIZEN/VISITOR COMMENTS:    Jeff Z. asked about how often park garbage was emptied and if there were trash bags available.   He also has donated and installed trail cams that will capture video and still photos.  Also noted that some of the large trucks have been hitting the speed limit sign and have knocked it into the road.  He pulled it back and strapped it to one of the poles.  It needs to be reset.  Amanda Z. noted that with the heavy rain, the drains on Main St. are not draining properly.   


CORRESPONDENCE:  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

BUDGET / FINANCE:   Nothing new to report. 2nd quarter report will be ready next month

	PARK: See above Citizen/Visitor comments.  Additionally, Deb. N. purchased signs to place in the park notifying people about the cameras. 

CULVERT: No update.  We have not received a notification of an inspection this year. 

MARTIN’S CREEK: There were two trees in the creek and John K. had them winched out today. 

STREET AND SIGN COMMITTEE:  One sign still needs to be moved. 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:   N/A 




OLD BUSINESS:

Letters will be finalized after the meeting and will be sent out today. 
Sidewalk Grant, estimates were sent to Sarah VanScoten. Janice spoke with Sarah who said we can use last year’s application.  Amy will confirm. Janice asked for endorsements from local businesses and residents in support of the sidewalks.
Adams Ave update- John K. met with Colwell-Naegele to complete the punch list for the project.  

NEW BUSINESS:

We were finally approved for a .gov website domain name and will get some quotes from Civic Plus for a new platform so we can move away from Go Daddy as our website host site. 


MOTION TO ADJURN: At 7:29 PM by Deb N., second by Janice W. Meeting adjourned. 




_______________________________		________________________________
Amy Black, Secretary/Treasurer			Bill Black
							Mayor
